
 

St. Paul's Church of England Primary 
Newsletter  

Friday 4th July 2025 

From the words of St. PaulΧ ΨEncourage one another and build each 

other up.Ω 

Headteacher news 

What an incredible week we've had at St. Paul's filled with wonderful experiences. 

We were privileged to welcome a Hindu visitor to our school, who shared fascinating insights 

into Hindu traditions and culture with our pupils. The children were captivated by the stories, 



artefacts, and explanations of different customs. It was a perfect example of how we can 

broaden our understanding of the world around us right here in our classroom. 

History came alive when we had a special plague visitor who transported our pupils back to 

mediaeval times. The children were absolutely enthralled as they learned about life during this 

challenging period in history. Seeing their faces light up with curiosity and understanding 

reminded me why these immersive experiences are so valuable for bringing learning to life. 

Road safety has been another important focus this week. Our pupils have been learning 

essential skills to keep themselves safe when walking, cycling, and travelling around our 

community. These practical life skills are so important, and I'm proud of how seriously the 

children have taken this responsibility. 

Sports Day was an absolute triumph! The weather held, the children gave their all, and the 

atmosphere was electric with encouragement and support. Every single pupil should be proud 

of their efforts, whether they came first or simply tried their best.  

Our farm trip was another highlight that our pupils will remember for years to come. They had 

the opportunity to get up close with various animals, learn about farm life, and understand 

where our food comes from. The excitement and wonder on their faces as they fed the animals 

and explored the farm was truly heartwarming. 

Our colour run brought the school together in a spectacular celebration of fitness and fun. 

Pupils, staff, and volunteers all joined in this vibrant event, and by the end, everyone was 

covered in rainbow colours and wearing huge smiles. It was a perfect way to promote healthy 

living while having an absolute blast. 

Choir 

This week, our choir took part in two very special performances that truly highlighted their 

dedication and talent. The first was at Impact Conferencing, where our pupils joined over 250 

children from different schools across the area. What a sight it was to see our pupils performing 

alongside a live band in front of such a large audience! The energy and enthusiasm they brought 

to this event was simply remarkable. 

The second performance took place right here in our school hall, where some of our junior 

classes and parents and carers had the wonderful opportunity to see our choir in action. It was 

a more intimate setting, but no less impressive. Our pupils sang and danced with such 

confidence and joy, creating a truly memorable experience for everyone who attended. 



I must say, watching our pupils perform filled me with immense pride. They were absolutely 

amazing performers.. Mrs de Boutemard and Miss Yates were beaming with pride, and rightly 

so. The hard work and dedication they have put into preparing our choir has clearly paid off.  

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



Colour run 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

Lower Junior Sports day 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Memories 

At the end of this summer term, both Mrs Smith and Mrs Hindle will be retiring after working in 

our school for over thirty years. Just think about that for a moment ς over thirty years of 

dedication, care, and commitment to our school & community. In that time, they have made a 

huge impact on so many children and families who have walked through our doors. 

We are trying to put together a memory book for Mrs Smith and Mrs Hindle, something they 

can look back on fondly and treasure as they begin this new chapter of their lives. We want to 

fill it with all the wonderful memories, moments, and messages that capture just how much 

they mean to our school community. 



If you have any photographs from school events, sports days, Christmas plays, or everyday 

classroom moments that feature Mrs Smith or Mrs Hindle, we'd love to include them. Perhaps 

you have special memories you'd like to share ς maybe a time when they went above and 

beyond for your child, or a moment that perfectly captures their caring nature. Even if you 

simply want to send your well wishes and thanks, that will mean the world to them. 

Please could you email anything you'd like to contribute to school@constablelee.lancs.sch.uk. 

We will then collate everything and present this special memory book to Mrs Smith and Mrs 

Hindle on our last day of term. 

Thank you in advance for your help with this project. I know how much it will mean to them to 

see the impact they've had on our wonderful school & community over the years. 

Changes for September 

Changes to our PE uniform 

-  We recognise that the cost of everything is escalating for everyone at the 

moment. With this in mind, we have made the decision not to have the PE hoody 

as part of our school uniform. We hope that by removing this item from our PE 

kit requirements, we can help reduce the overall cost of uniform for you all.  

-  If your child currently has a PE hoody and wishes to continue wearing a jumper 

during PE lessons, they can certainly keep using it until they grow out of it. Once 

they do outgrow it, there's no need to purchase a replacement. Instead, they can 

simply bring an additional school jumper on PE days. This way, they'll stay warm 

during their physical activities, and the jumper they've worn as part of their 

regular uniform will remain clean and fresh.  

ω Mobile Phone Policy Update 

-  As part of our ongoing commitment to online safety, we have reviewed our 

mobile phone policy. We have noticed that many children are bringing phones to 

school, even when they are collected and dropped off by adults. Currently, these 

phones are locked in the office throughout the day and remain unused during 

school hours. With this in mind, we've decided that mobile phones are no longer 

needed, and children should not bring them into school. However, if your child is 

in Year 5 & 6 and walks home to an empty house with no adults present, please 

inform us so we can make appropriate arrangements with you. 



St. Paul's PTA 

 

 



 

The PTA would like to say a huge thank you to everyone who continues to support our Ice Lolly 

Fridays. These will continue throughout the summer term.  

We'll be selling a selection of ice lollies every Friday in the Hall after school, from now until the 

end of the school year. Prices range from 50p to 80p. 

Children attending BYT will have the opportunity to come and buy lollies as well, if they wish. 

 

Thank you all for your continued support at our events. We couldn't do what we do without 

you! Keep an eye out for upcoming events. 

Have a lovely weekend.  

St Paul's PTA 

Slip, slop, slap, and slide 

 

As we are starting to come into warmer sunnier weather you may start to think about additional 

items for your child.  



ω Please label any sunhats you send in with your child's name on. 

ω Please avoid bringing sun glasses as these can cause an immense amount of distraction 

and distress when they are broken or lost.  

ω Please try to apply suncream before you bring your child to school, if you wish to send 

additional suncream with your child this can remain in their tray.   

ω Ensure your child has a water bottle! This can be refilled as many times throughout the 

day as they need. 

We cannot apply this for them but if we see fit that children need to reapply those that have 

suncream in class we can talk them through how to reapply this themselves.  

ω Please ensure your child brings their water bottle each day to stay hydrated. 

ω Please label your bottles of suncream and ask your child to put it in their tray for ease of 

access. 

Dates for your diary... 

 

ω PTA to start selling ice lollies after school every Friday from the school hall 

ω Year 6 tubing trip - Thursday 17th July - further details to follow 

ω EYFS/ KS1 Sports Day @ 1.30pm - Tuesday 



ω A Night at the Movie Concert (parents invited) 11th July- more details to follow 

ω Reports out to parents- Monday 14th July  

ω End of Year parents' evening- Wednesday 16th July  

ω Year 6 Leavers service in St Paul's Church - Thursday 17th July at 9.30am - all parents of 

Year 6 invited to attend 

ω End of Year PTA disco- Thursday 17th July  

ω End of summer term at 1:35pm - Friday 18th July 

ω INSET days- Monday 21st July and Tuesday 22nd July- school closed  

Attendance/Holiday information  

Attendance to school is compulsory, all children must attend every day unless they are ill.  

To enable us to safeguard our children, may we request that if your child is absent from school 

you, please telephone the school on 01706 215893 by 09:00am to inform us. If we have not 

received a call, a member of our office staff will call you to ensure that your child is at home 

and is safe.   

What to do if my child is ill. 

Despite school being cleaned daily using antibacterial solutions with the use of antibacterial 

soap and hand gels available for all to use freely. It is that time of year where Illness and viruses 

start to unfold.  

ω The NHS have a helpful guide should you wish to use this. Is my child too ill for school? - 

NHS (www.nhs.uk) 

ω  Please can you ensure that your child does not attend school for 48 hours after they 

have last vomited or had diarrhoea. 

We are still encouraging good respiratory hygiene i.e. covering their nose/mouth with a tissue 

when coughing or sneezing, discarding tissues after use and washing hands with soap and water. 

It is important to reduce the risk to others.   

Can you authorise my child's absence? 

As many of you are aware, we are unable to authorise any absences that are not illness related 

unless in exceptional circumstances. There is a 'leave of absence' form available from the school 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


office however, we would ask that all holidays are taken within the holiday periods and not in 

term time, to avoid a fine from Lancashire County Council.  

 

Holiday list  

 

Please find links to our school holiday dates. These dates are crucial for planning purposes, and I 

kindly ask that you keep them in mind when considering any future family holidays or trips. 

It's worth reiterating our school's policy on attendance during term time. As you're all aware, 

we place a high value on consistent attendance and its impact on our pupils' educational 

progress. With this in mind, I must remind you that leave during term time will not be 

authorised. This policy is in place to ensure that our pupils receive the full benefit of their 

education and don't miss out on valuable learning opportunities. 

Should unauthorised leave be taken during term time, it's important to note that this will result 

in a penalty notice. This measure is not one we take lightly, but it's necessary to maintain the 

high standards of attendance that contribute to our pupils' success. 



I understand that planning family time is important, and I hope that by providing these dates 

well in advance, we can work together to ensure that holidays and family commitments align 

with the school calendar wherever possible. 

As always, if you have any questions or concerns about this or any other matter, please don't 

hesitate to get in touch.  

Here are the quick links to - 

ω 2024-25 Holiday list 

ω 2025-26 holiday list 

https://stpaulsrawtenstall.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/Holiday-Dates-2024-2025.pdf
https://stpaulsrawtenstall.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/Holiday-List-2025-2026.pdf


Additional information 

 



 



This week we have been learning... 

 

Brilliant Berries 

 

Hello from Berries! 

What a busy but fantastic week we have had.  This week we have been busy with our phonics, 

focusing on writing sentences with lots of new digraphs in them.  This has been really tricky, but 

they have all worked hard.  In Maths we have looked at position and direction including using 

the correct vocabulary to describe the different turns.  On Wednesday we had a fabulous trip to 

Smithills farm.  All the children behaved impeccably, and it was lovely to see them so engaged in 

their learning.   We have also had a great time in PE this term learning street, ballet and acro 



dances.  Ask your child to show you their dance.  Hopefully the good weather will continue into 

next week so we can have more fun outside. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Miss Rigby & Mrs Coleman 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Amazing Acorns 

 

Acorns have had a lovely super busy week. The children had an amazing time on our class trip to 

Smithills Farm. Their behaviour was superb, and they all listened beautifully. In literacy, we have 

started to write a recount all about the day. I think there will be some very tired children this 



weekend. On Thursday, we had a special visit from a Hindu lady who taught us lots of 

interesting things about her religion. The children asked some amazing questions. 

In maths we have recapping our key skills and continuing to identify patterns when counting 

and recalling our number bonds. See if your child can count to 30 from any given number.  

A Night at The Movies concert  

We are very much looking forward to performing Revolting Children from Matild the Musical in 

our Night at the Movies concert on Friday 11th July.  Please can girls come to school wearing 

bunches or plaits and boys are welcome to spike their hair.  

Infant Sports Day 

Our rescheduled Sports Day will take place on Tuesday 8th July at 1.30pm, weather permitting. 

Please ensure your child has their PE kit in school for this day, along with sun hats, sun cream 

and a water bottle. 

Dates for your diaries 

ω Night at the Movies music concert - Friday 11th July 

ω PTA Disco - Thursday 17th July 

ω End of term - Friday 18th July @ 1.35pm 

Have a lovely weekend 

Mrs Bliss  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Awesome Ashes 

 



It has been a great week in Ashes this week, with the children being super busy yet again! 

Year 1 Road Safety 

The children in Year 1 learnt to cross the road safely; stopping at the kerb, using good listening 

and looking and crossing carefully. We also had our Road Crossing Patrol on Thursday to help 

the children. 

Hindu Visitor 

We enjoyed the visit from our Hindu friend in school yesterday, where the children learnt more 

about Hinduism, asked super questions and learnt some Hindu dance. 

A Night at The Movies concert 

We are very much looking forward to performing one of Elton's greatest hits in our Night at the 

Movies concert on Friday 11th July.  As part of the performance, we are asking children to wear 

funky glasses and anything sparkly (we do have glasses if you are unable to provide 

them).Glitter/sparkles are also welcome (but children will need this applied at home or applied 

by themselves in school).Please can all children come to school on this day wearing their 

costume. 

Infant Sports Day 

Our rescheduled Sports Day will take place on Tuesday 8th July at 1.30pm, weather permitting. 

Please ensure your child has their PE kit in school for this day, along with sun hats, sun cream 

and a water bottle. 

Forest School session 

As we are unable to have our last Forest School session next Friday, due to the concert, a text 

will be sent home if we are able to reschedule. 

Dates for your diaries 

ω Night at the Movies music concert - Friday 11th July 

ω PTA Disco - Thursday 17th July 

ω End of term - Friday 18th July @ 1.35pm 

Have a lovely weekend 

Miss Fielding 



Super Sycamores 

 

It has been a busy week in Sycamores with Road Safety and the Hindu visitor. In English we are 

reading the book The Trolls by Julia Donaldson to on help us write recounts based on the story. 

We have enjoyed asking questions, role playing the story and ordering the story to help us write 

letters and diaries.  

Year 1 Road Safety 

The children in Year 1 learnt to cross the road safely; stopping at the kerb, using good listening 

and looking and crossing carefully. We also discussed and looked at how to cross the road 

between parked cars and the importance of listening to the adult when crossing the road.  

Hindu Visitor 

We enjoyed the visit from our Hindu friend in school yesterday, where the children learnt more 

about Hinduism, and asked super questions to help our learning progress.  

A Night at the Movies  

The excitement is building for our Night at the Movies concerts and the children are now 

learning the words and actions for the Greatest Showman songs. On the day please could the 

children have a costume of red, black and sparkly. They will need to come to school in the 

costume, with their uniform in a bag. This is to help keep the costume clean between morning 

and afternoon shows. 

Infant Sports Day 



Parents and carers are invited to the Infant Sports Day, which is now scheduled to take place on 

Tuesday 8th July at 1.30pm. School PE kits will be needed on this day and please ensure your 

child has their water bottle in school.In the event of bad weather, parents will be informed by 

ParentPay if the event is to be cancelled. Fingers crossed for a sunny day! 

It was also our last Jo Jingles session this week. Sycamores have loved joining in with these 

sessions by using new instruments, learning new songs, keeping the beat and rhythm and 

listening to stories.  

Dates for your diaries 

ω Infant Sports Day - Tuesday 8th July 

ω Sycamores class trip - Thursday 10th July - please make sure permission forms are 

returned 

ω Night at the Movies music concert - Friday 11th July 

ω PTA Disco - Thursday 17th July 

ω End of term - Friday 18th July @ 1.35pm 

Have a lovely weekend.  

Mrs De Boutemard 

Outstanding Alders 

 

Curriculum News 


